
Notice to Bidders/Tenderers 
Tender Notice 2 

 
Bidders are kindly requested to note that the following clarification questions and response were 
provided: 
 
Question 1 
 
The 'Annex' folder attached in page no. 25 of the RfP appears to be an image. Would it be possible for 
UNDP to share the documents as it would provide the bidders with information on the current status of 
activities and what additional work the bidders would need to complete.  
 
 
Response: 
Refer attached Annex – Country Analysis. 
 
Question 2 
 
One of the key requirements of a GCF funding proposal is to establish the climate rationale for the 
project. Can UNDP confirm if a climate change assessment (mitigation + adaptation) was conducted as 
part of the pre-feasibility assessment or would this have to be conducted separately by the bidder?  
 
Response: 
 
An initial climate rational has been developed for the Concept Note, including a detailed GHG Emission 
Reduction Calculations. The GHG emission reduction calculation will require revision and adjustment 
based on the final scope of interventions (number and size of health facilities to be electrified). The 
climate change rationale for adaptation will require further development for the Funding Proposal. 
 
Question 3 
 
Given the current COVID-19 pandemic situation, it is challenging to coordinate with our local partners 
across the 5-countries. We would request UNDP to provide an extension by 1-week to submit the 
proposal.  
 
Response: 
 
Closing date for this RFP is extended by 7 calendar days.  
 


